Turkish Embassy Ambassador

Warsaw, 16 February 2023

Dear Mme Vice-Rector,

Thank you very much for the condolences that you were kind to convey to me in the face of the tremendous tragedy that has affected my country.

The initiative to organize help at your University is highly appreciated and lifts my spirits. I am very grateful for your open hearts and solidarity with Türkiye and the Turkish nation during this hard time. Your reaction is another manifestation of the genuineness of the saying that "a friend in need is a friend indeed".

Sincerely,

Cengiz Kamil FIRAT

Dr. hab. Eng. Barbara GAWDZIK, prof. UJK Vice-Rector for Education The Jan Kochanowski University of Kielce